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Southside A’s  

2020 Board of Directors* 
 

Officers: 

 

Director:      Jackie Peterson*   770-964-6644 
 jackiepete100@gmail.com 

Vice-Director: Jim Hunter*   770-710-2153 
ytguy@aol.com  

Rec. Secretary/ Corr. Secretary:  
            Kathy Huey*     770-328-4228 
                    kkhuey@gmail.com 

Treasurer:     Cheryl Simpson*    770-463-5833 
simp94@bellsouth.net 

Standing Board Positions: 

Past Dir./Advisor:  Jim Wingo* 
nosomi2@gmail.com  

Newsletter:           Gwyneth Shotwell* 
                              (Mike Shotwell, unpaid consultant) 

gwynshot@aol.com  

Member-at-large: 

Terry Atkins* 

Committee Chairpersons: 
Tech Chair:            Tom Romine 
 

Membership:      Jim Johnston 
 
Activities Coordinator: Dick Carne 
 
Mileage keeper:               Pat Tyler 
 

Webmaster: Pat Tyler 
     Art Direction: Mike Shotwell                    

 

**Board Meeting Minutes:  We will now be posting 
our Board Meeting Minutes on the website each 
month. Simply go to the website and click on the link 
under “About” on the home page, or click here. 

 

2020 Southside A’s Club Events   
 

November 7 Annual Business Meeting – Frank’s at 
the Old Mill for lunch, 5:00 PM. 

November 21 Gas & Glass Tour (see inside for details) 

December 14 Monthly Dinner at Tim’s in 
Fayetteville. 6:00 PM 

 

2021 Club Events   
 

January 9m 2021 Twelfth Night Luncheon, Frank’s at 
the Old Mill. 

 
 
 
 

 

Editor’s Note:    

November will be a busy month this year! Not only 

observances of Veteran’s Day and Thanksgiving, 

elections both national and local will garner a lot of 

energy.  

Club-wise we have our Annual Business Meeting on the 

7th, along with a very fun tour planned for Nov. 21st – the 

Gas & Glass Tour!  See inside for all the details, page 9. 

We have been very fortunate to be able to safely get 

together and rekindle our many close and meaningful 

friendships that our club affords. 

--Gwyneth  
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Thoughts from Our Director  

Greetings to all,   

Wow! What an active October we’ve had. It made me wish for pre-Covid days and the “normal” we 

all took for granted. 

We had 10 people who came for dinner at Tim’s. There were 28 people, including children, who 

enjoyed the activities at Southern Belle Farm’s in McDonough. The Wednesday Lunch Bunch 

consisted of 14 people who toured to Carrollton from various locations for a hearty meal at Kristie’s 

Southern Eats. Then for the last Tech Meet of the year, there were 12 guys who participated in the 

total car rewiring with grounding and safety upgrades. 

Once again, it’s time to be thinking and planning for next year. At the annual Business Meeting at 

Frank’s, a sheet of paper will be given to each family with the request for ideas. Please suggest future 

day and overnight trips. You have several days in which to give this some thought so come up with a 

few possible fun destinations. 

Let’s keep our A’s rolling,      

 -Jackie 

 
1 

  

Visit our website!             Join us on Facebook! 

 Southsideas.com   

              

  
REMEBER: 

November 9 – Dinner at Tim’s in Fayetteville.  Meet at 6:00 PM. There is lots of space in 

the back room, and safety measures in place for the buffet line. And the best part is getting to see 

each other! 

 

Happy Birthday!  Happy  Anniversary!  

  
4th    – Mike Shotwell 17th  – Joe & Betty Fagundes 
8th    – Walt Smith 18th –  Phil & Kathie Meyers 
9th    – Taylor Merrill 21st  –  Tom & Liz Romine 
11th  -  Rick Minter 26th –  Pat & Pam Tyler 
14th –  Ken Riley  
17th  – Liz Romine  
18th  – Joe Fagundes 
18th  -  Terry Atkins 
19th  – Jenny Smith 
25th  – Benny Bohanan 
26th  – Tommy Davis 
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ANNUAL BUSINESS MEETING – NOV. 7 

PLACE: Frank’s at the Old Mill, 1095 Hwy 54, Fayetteville 

TIME: (NEW) 5:00 PM 

Besides voting on the slate of officers and board members for 2021, the 

Board will introduce an amendment to the By-laws to be voted on by the 

membership. 

The Nominating Committee, chaired by Tom Romine, did the heavy lifting required to put together the slate 

for 2021. After doing their duty, they present the following (which may look a lot like the 2020 slate….): 

Director/President: Jackie Peterson 

Vice-Director/Vice-President: Jim Hunter 

Secretary: Kathy Kelly-Huey 

Treasurer: Cheryl Simpson 

Newsletter: Gwyneth Shotwell 

Member-at-large: Terry Atkins 

Past Director/President: Jim Wingo 

As is stated in the club By-laws, nominations will also be taken from the floor at the meeting. 

Concerning the amendment, it will add language regarding use of club funds in acknowledgment of the 

death of a current member. This has not previously been included in the bylaws and will avoid possible 

confusion or uncertainty in this regard, going forward.  

The proposed amendment to bylaws is as follows: 

"In the event of the death of a club member or his/her spouse, the board shall be authorized to spend up to 

$100 to send flowers, or like amount for a charitable donation when requested by the family in lieu of 

flowers. Should a member lose a parent, child or sibling the secretary shall send a sympathy card on behalf 

of the club.” 

Mark your calendar for this important club meeting, which will also include delicious food and fantastic 

fellowship. 

 

RSVP by Wednesday, November 4 – Gwyneth’s email: gwynshot@aol.com  

 

 

 

 

 

IN MEMORIAM: 
 

KENNETH TURNER 
1939-2020 

 
Please remember Rachel and the rest of 
Ken's family in your prayers. He was a 
longtime member of the club. Some of us 
saw Ken and Rachel in Ducktown, TN, at the 
Cooper Mine. He will be missed. 
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DINNER and a MOVIE - a big hit! 

The Huey outdoor theatre and BBQ joint did not disappoint all who participated on the evening of Oct. 3. 

Pit Boss Bob Simpson provided his signature tasty pulled pork, Kathy Huey provided delicious grilled brats, 

and everyone else came laden with any number of appetizers, side dishes and desserts. What a fabulous 

“groaning board.” 

It was lovely and cool out for the over twenty people who came hungry and ready for the popcorn and a 

movie. A last minute changed resulted in the feature film being the live-action Disney remake of Lady and 

the Tramp. As it turned out, two of the attendees had worked on the film – Fred Huey and Robert Carden – 

corralling cars, keeping them in mechanical shape, and even donning wardrobe to be featured driving through 

multiple scenes. Though we may not have seen their faces, we knew they were an integral part of the films 

success! 

A delightful and heartwarming family film, which even tugged at a few heartstrings by the end, was a 

wonderful capping off of the evening.  Having been reminded to bring lawn chairs and blankets, everyone 

was quite comfortable and cozy in the outdoor theater so creatively set up by Fred and helpers.  

Thanks to our hosts, and to everyone who contributed to this annual get-together.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Huey Outdoor Theater. Note the barn-side big screen.  Our “dining 
room” is seen at right. And Ray Besch, Terry Atkins and Larry Peterson 

discuss the fine points of talking dogs. 
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MAFFI Newsletter Minute 

October 2020  

The Model A Ford Museum is pleased to announce  

the newest pin for your collection.  

Since we were unable to have an official Model A Day this year, it was 

decided that we would create a pin as a fund raiser to help us raise money 

that would have normally come from our event.  To keep with the First 

Responder theme we have decided to feature our Fire Truck that is on 

permanent display at the museum and is featured in our First Responder 

Display.  This vehicle was donated to the museum by Jerry Austin.  

If you or your club would like to purchase these pins, the cost is 

$7.00 per pin which includes postage.  Remember that it is more 

cost effective for us to ship them in larger quantities although we 

will honor individual requests.  Also remember that this is a tax 

deductible donation! 

Send your requested number of pins and a check payable to 

MAFFI to: 

Suzan O’Neal 

477 Beaver Pond Way 

Mineral, VA 23117  

Thank you for your continued support of the Model A Ford 

Museum and to MAFFI.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                   

 

 

Additional pins: A-400: $6. 20 Millionth: $7 
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SOUTHERN BELLE FARM – A PERFECT DAY 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Pig races…BBQ….grilled corn on the cob…..live Bluegrass Music….chain saw sculpting.  Wow, these 

things and more were experienced and enjoyed at Southern Belle Farm, a wonderful tour arranged and led 

by Cheryl and Bob Simpson.  Cheryl’s cousin, Lynn, who works at the farm, was a big help, introducing 

us to other members of the staff.  They welcomed us with open arms, treating us to lunch and access to all 

the areas of the farm. 

The Corley’s brought their grandchildren, and after initial “hello’s” Marilyn and the kids were off, never 

to be seen again! Joy! We also got to see Jason and Tina Carne with their son Gary, who was equally 

excited to explore the farm. 

Ten Model A’s graced a grassy field right next to the heart of activities. The weather couldn’t have been 

better, and the tour over from Sam’s was a delight.  Thank you to the Simpsons for a wonderful day. 

 

Cont…. 
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Participants: Bob & Cheryl Simpson; Greg Marshall; Mike & Gwyneth Shotwell; Fred & Kathy Huey; Mark & Marilyn 

Corley and grandkids; Jason, Tina & Gary Carne; Steve & Barbara Searock, with daughter, son-in-law and grandson; 

Bobby & MaryJane Cleveland; Larry & Jackie Peterson; Roger and Toney Allen 

 
 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
DST ends Sunday, November 1 Veteran’s Day, November 11 
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THE GAS AND GLASS TOUR!  NOVEMBER 21, 2020 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Greg Marshall has put together a fun and varied tour for us that will take place on Saturday, November 21. 

We will begin with a visit to the car collection of Thornton Chevrolet owner, John Thornton.  At the home 

property graced by woods and a lake, a light breakfast will be served in the warehouse that holds a number 

of cars with interesting and unique histories. Mr. Thornton will be with us, and he and Greg can share the 

details of the collection as well as the history of the Thornton family business ventures in the Douglasville 

area of greater Atlanta. 

Next we’ll head east toward Smyrna, travelling mostly backroads, including a drive through the Concord 

Covered Bridge that spans the Nickajack River and dates from the mid-1800’s. In 1980 it was added to the 

National Register of Historic Places. 

This will take us to the glassblowing studio of Don, Thom and “Peanut” Lillie (father, son and 

granddaughter), where we’ll get to learn about some of the techniques for making glass objects, such as 

sculptures, awards, scientific glass products, and more. The senior Mr. Lillie, 92 years old, began 

glassblowing at the Mayo Clinic, producing scientific instruments, then attended Georgia Tech where he 

graduated with a degree in Physics and stayed on as master glassblower in chemistry until he retired in 

1985. Lillie Glassblowers began after that. Don also owns a Model A! And will hopefully bring along for 

us to see. 

Our last stop will be a short distance away at Jim N’Nicks  BBQ Restaurant for lunch. There is plenty of 

room for social distancing, including a separate room for our group, as well as patio seating, if desired. 

Gwyneth & Mike Shotwell will lead the drive to our first stop, where Greg will take over as our guide for 

the tour. Then they will lead the group back to the Palmetto area. 

GATHERING PLACE: Circle K/McDonalds, GA 29 & Phipps Rd, Palmetto (Just east of Hwy 154) 

TIME: 8:30 am for 8:45 departure. 

RSVP: By Wednesday, Novermber18.  gwynshot@aol.com   
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     OCTOBER TECH MEET – WIRING 

RECAP 

Report from Tech Guru, Tom Romine, describing work done to Larry 

Peterson’s Roadster: 

We removed all of the old wiring from the car. Installed a new wiring harness 

with turn signal wiring included. Rewired both head lights, both cowl lights and 

both tail lights. Rewired the turn signals and installed a ground cable to the transmission case. Larry drove 

her home, and said it ran strong. 

Hands-on participants, assistants and learners: Larry Peterson, Ray Besch, Jack Miller, Dave Birch, 

Johnny Hobbs, Pat Tyler, Terry Atkins, Jim Hunter, Charlie Biggs, T J Romine, Tom Romine, and Mike 

Shotwell. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

This is what a hands-on Tech Meet looks like! Impressive.  

The photo at lower right is there to prove Mike Shotwell actually attended 
(although he knew enough to skedaddle before touching any wires) 
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The Tech Corner 
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NATIONAL TOURS – 2021 
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For Sale/Wanted

 

   FOR SALE:  (new) 1930 Model A Coupe. 

Reported to run and drive great. Asking $17000. 

For more information, call Wade Brewer, 404-

725-8730. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

WANTED:  Used ‘30 or  ‘31 front and rear 

bumpers.  

  Contact D. Petrie 770-378-6578  

 

FOR SALE:  1930 Georgia License Plates.  

Unrestored and Restored. Singles, pairs, and 

sequentially numbered plates available. Email Jim 

Hunter at  ytguy@aol.com or call (770) 710-2153  

 

 

 

 

Club Items 

 Club Banners:  We have designed a Club 

Banner to display on your car when touring 

or just to hang in your shop.   Call  

JimJohnston @ (678) 423-4344 or 

jamesrj@charter.net 

 

 

 

 

NEED A CLUB NAME TAG?  

Now you can order direct from Shirts Atlanta, 

LLC, located in Tyrone. 

They have been providing 

our tags for many years and 

have everything set to go. 

Simply email them at 

Info@ShirtAtlanta.com or give them a call at 

770-487-9399. They will handle everything for 

your order, and mail it to you. If you live close 

by you can also stop in and pick up yourself 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Tuesday, November 3 
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Invitation to join Model “A” Restorers Club 
(Membership in Southside A’s requires membership in MARC, as well.) 

 

 

Model A Restorers Club Purpose: 

The purpose of the Model “A” Restorer’s Club is to encourage its members to acquire, preserve, restore, exhibit, 

and make use of the Model “A” Ford vehicles (models 1928-1931) and all things pertaining to the historical 

information, and to promote the introduction of ideas and fellowship among its members.  
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Membership + Initiation Package 

 

The Southside A’s Newsletter: 

The Southside A’s Newsletter is published monthly by the Southside A’s Model A organization, members of the 

Model “A” Restorers Club, and is distributed by the club’s members and selected others. Non-copyrighted materials 

contained herein may be reprinted if credited to The Southside A’s Newsletter.  Reprints of copyrighted articles 

must have the approval of the original author.  Views expressed herein do not necessarily reflect the views of the 

Southside A’s Board of Directors or the National Model “A” Restorers Club.  

 

 

Join The Model A Ford Club of America 
New Membership 

Name      _ 

Spouse's Name     _ 

Address       

City        

State   Zip  _ 

Country  Telephone  _ 

~ Membership Benefits ~ 

The Restorer magazine • Technical Support • Local 

Chapters•  National  Meets• Era Fashion Guidelines 

• "How To Restore" Series• Judging Standards and 

Restoration Guidelines 

 

Dues per year are 

U.S. Membership - $50 

Canada/Mexico Membership - $60 

International Membership - $70 

Permission n to publish my telephone number in 
future Membership Rosters? Yes:     No: _____ 

 

Gift Membership 

    Make checks or money orders payable to 

MAFCA 

U.S. Funds Only 

Name        

Spouse's Name         

Address     _ 

City      _ 

State   Zip  _ 

Country  Telephone  _ 

 

 

 
 

Optional Initiation Package 

For New Members Only 

 

 

Return this form and payment to: 
MAFCA 

    1 - Back issue of The Restorer 

1 - MAFCA Lapel Pin 
1 - MAFCA Decal 

1 - Name Badge 

Only $10 extra 

250 South Cypress Street • La Habra, CA 90631-5515 

Source: MAFCA Website 

Revised November 1, 2017 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Visa/ MasterCard (circle one) 

Card Number: _______________________________  
Exp. Date:  _ 

Signature:.    

   Membership Only     

For Credit Card Orders ~ 


